
 

 

Madrid, December 5, 2010 

 

 

It is with great sadness that we have received news of a recent ceremony held in 

Orleans by a small group of members of the Order formerly loyal to Prince Charles 

Philippe d’Orleans. We had hoped with some confidence that his resignation would 

have opened further doors on the road to the full reintegration of our Order, but 

unfortunately the installation of another so-called Grand Master has dashed these 

hopes and sent out more wrong signals to the world. Moreover, our visible disunity 

continues to sap our energy, hinder our charitable work and lower the esteem in which 

our noble Order is held. 

Having said this, we remain open to reconciliation in the spirit of Christian charity.  

With Faith, Hope and Charity. 

Atavis et Armis. 

 

Carlos Gereda de Bourbon 

Marquis of Almazan 

Magnus XLIX Magister citra et ultra maria, Praeceptor Boignaci 

 

 

 

 


